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On July 2, 2018, the Applicant filed this ATA seeking to revise its P.U.C.O. Tariff No. 20.  In 
this filing, the Applicant is proposing to increase two of the three components of its non-
recurring service establishment charge and decrease the other component.   

Pursuant to rule 14(J) of the Retail Telecommunication Services rules, any ILEC nonrecurring 
service charges for installation and reconnection of a single residential BLES line may be 
increased through a thirty-day application for tariff amendment filing and a standard of 
reasonableness will be applied.   In this application, the Applicant is proposing to increase two of 
the three components of its non-recurring service establishment charge and decrease the other 
component.  As a result of the increase of two of the components and the decrease of one the 
components the net change to the overall non-recurring installation service charge is zero.  As 
such, Staff does not find this proposal unreasonable.  In conclusion, Staff finds that the 
application meets all the requirements set forth in the rule.      

The Staff reviewed all documents and exhibits filed on July 2, 2018 and in conclusion, the Staff 
review found that the application is reasonable.  Therefore, Staff recommends that the 
Applicant's application for tariff amendment (ATA) be approved.   
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